
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Committee 

Meeting Agenda 

April 12, 2021 5:30 p.m. 

City Council Chambers – Thurber Building  

1. April 12, 2021 / 5:30 p.m. City Council Chambers Thurber 

Community Building 

 

2. S.C.S.: 

A. Pick up Truck Information – Equipment needed for park truck. 

B. Gateway Collector upgrade 

C. Mill Overlay Proposal 

 

 

 



Public Works Committee            March 8, 2021 
 
Members Present:  Councilors Paul Novotny and Mike Urban.   
Members Absent:  None 
Others Present:  Brian Burkholder, Craig Britton, Shane Fox, Steven Schlichter and Joel Young 
 
2022 Water Improvement Project: The committee members reviewed the water improvements 
that are scheduled for 2022.  Since the preliminary budget is approximately $70,000 more than 
originally estimated, Brian Burkholder pointed out that the current plan includes a generator at the 
booster pump station and another generator at well #2.  The generators cost approximately $255,000.  
The committee determined that the generators are a high priority and should be included in the project. 
 
Pick-up Trucks: Brian Burkholder presented information about the pick-up trucks used in the parks, 
water and street departments.  Most of the discussion focused on the park truck as the order needs to 
be placed by March 15th in order to get the truck this year.  Burkholder presented cost information from 
Rochester Ford, Rochester Cadillac, and Lewiston Auto.  Because Rochester Ford offers a vehicle with 
factory aluminum rims at a cost approximately $1,700 less than the next lowest competitor, Burkholder 
recommended a purchase from that dealer.  The committee decided to recommend that the city council 
approve the purchase of the truck chassis and asked Burkholder to bring the rest of the needed 
equipment to the next meeting for further consideration. 
 
Hydrant Replacement: The committee members reviewed a proposal to replace four water hydrants at 
a cos of $20,800 plus installation.  The installation will be billed out on a time and materials basis.  The 
hydrants to be replaced are at the old pool, the southeast corner of the high school, the tennis courts 
and at 130 Winona Street.  The committee was going to recommend approval. 
 
Mill & Overlay:  This topic was not discussed as the information needed had not yet arrived. 
 
WWTP Report: Steven Schlichter presented information regarding the operation of the wastewater 
facility in 2020.  Schlichter had reported previously that he had made some adjustments in the 
operations of the facility that should result in energy and water savings.  The information he provided 
compared the cost of electricity and the cost of water used at the facility in 2020 with the same costs in 
2018 and 2019, and the combined savings comes to approximately $25,000 a year.  The committee 
commended Schlichter for his efforts.  
 
Schlichter then reported that the UV system that is used at the wwtp needs to be inspected.  The 
inspection would cost approximately $3,000 and would provide information needed for preventative 
maintenance and would also give us a better understanding of the useful life of the system. 































 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM  

TO:  Public Works Committee  

FROM:  Brian Burkholder, SCS 

SUBJECT: Gateway collectors 

DATE:  12/7/2020 

 

Action Requested: To update the committee and discuss the options for our 4 Gateway 
collectors for water meter reading. They will be going away from 3G and switching to LTE 
4G by Jan. 2022. 
 
Background: During a conference call with Badger last week, Ryan and I were informed 
that their Gateway collectors will be moving to LTE 4 G and going away from 3G by Jan 
2022. If I understood it correctly, the change is occurring due to the buyout of Sprint. 
 
   The options that were explained to us for our 4 Gateway collectors is to (1)- purchase 4 
new Gateways or (2)- get internet fiber to each Gateway as our current collectors are new 
enough to hookup to internet.    
 
   Purchasing new Gateways would be a large expense so we are currently working with HBC 
and Mastec on costs to run fiber to each Gateway location.  
 
*The cost for boring at the Burr Oak location will be $8.00 per ft x 180’= $1,440. HBC will 
be getting back to us on there cost for install and monthly services charge for minimum gigs 
needed. We will need to coordinate to have an outlet installed at both the 5th St and Burr Oak 
locations. Old Territorial Rd and Hillside water tower locations would require no additional 
work. 
    
   
   
Thank you for your time, 
Brian Burkholder 
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